

Dear parent/carer,

Please read this important information from North Tyneside Council:

At this difficult time when your children are being asked to access learning at home, we realise that most of this learning is done online, and that some families may not have access to the technology.

Smartphones are great for many simple tasks but they can make other tasks difficult or impossible in some cases.

North Tyneside Council is looking at different ways to try to support families to ensure that every child can access online home learning easily. If you believe your family would benefit from additional support in this area please click the link and <u>complete this short form</u>.

All information gathered is solely for the purpose of getting support to these families and will not be shared beyond North Tyneside Council.

This support from North Tyneside Council would be in addition to the learning packs and online learning we are already sending out from school. I know from speaking to many of you that you are finding these packs useful in supporting your children at home. Thank you for continuing to work with us during this period of school closure and please remember we are available to discuss any issues you may have on 0191 234 2676 and by email at <a href="mailto:schoolclosed@carvilleprimary.co.uk">schoolclosed@carvilleprimary.co.uk</a>.

Wishing you good health as you 'stay safe, stay at home'.

Happy Easter!

Yours sincerely,

Mr R Harker Headteacher

